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 Greetings from the great white north.  Yes, winter has come.  Snow has been on the ground for a couple of 

weeks now.  The low temperatures have been near zero, with high temperatures in the teens to twenties.  But hey, 

it’s Alaska.  It is supposed to be cold and snowy.  We praise the Lord for His goodness.  In August, Brother Danny  

Whetstone and his wife, Darleen, visited us.  They were able to spend about a week with us.  They were an 

encouragement to us and to our people.  While they were here, we were able to hold two joint services with 

Brother Cliff Henry and the people of Greatland Baptist Church.  The Whetstone’s visit was a real blessing to us.  

 We praise the Lord that we are able to continue the Bible Study at the fire department.  We are praying 

that souls will be saved and that God will use it for His honor and glory.  We thank the Lord for the opportunity to 

visit with Peter in Wasilla.  He has moved back to Alaska to be with his family 

but says he will never return to Delta Junction.  All of his family is with him in 

Wasilla, except his oldest daughter, Luyba.  She is living here in Delta with her 

aunt and uncle.  We see her around town, but she does not have much to say to 

us.  Peter is doing well.  He seems happier than I have seen him in a long time.  

He was glad to see us and we were able to share two meals together.   

 Two weeks ago, we were happy to see the two youngest Timoshenko 

children.  They seemed happy to see us as well.  Their youngest daughter 

asked me if I remembered her.  I told her that I did and that is was good to see 

her.  Pavel, the little boy, just smiled and waved when he saw us.  We see their 

father, Vitaliy, around town a lot.  We have talked a little with him, but he will never tell me why they stopped 

coming to the church.  However, the Lord knows.  We continue to pray for them and the many others that we 

have had contact with over the years here in Delta.  We pray that God will continue to give us the opportunity to 

minister here in Delta.  We are also praying that God will open the eyes of so many that are following men that 

we know are not preaching the Truth.

 We praise the Lord for your faithfulness in praying and supporting us.  May God bless you greatly.   

Your missionaries,

  


